
Thursday 16th of June

Reservoir Views Primary School acknowledges the Wurundjeri people of the Kulin nation as the traditional
custodians of the lands where we live, learn, work and play.

Important Dates - Term 2, 2022

Friday the 17th of June Inter-school sport

Tuesday the 22nd of June Student Individual Education Plans and Semester 1 reports sent home

Thursday the 23rd of June Student-led IEP meetings 3:45pm to 7pm

Friday the 24th of June Student-led IEP meetings 9am to 2pm (last day of term 2)

Monday the 11th of July First day of Term 3

Friday the 15th of July Reservoir Views Disco

Tuesday the 9th of August Pupil Free Day

Thursday the 1st of September School Concert

2023 ENROLMENTS - Please contact the school to book in a school tour with our Principal and Assistant Principal

Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,

Winter has certainly arrived in a chilly fashion. It is beanie weather and one of our parents had a great idea to
introduce a school beanie as an option for our students. Helen has touched base with our uniform supplier and two
options were available. I visited every classroom last week and canvassed the opinions of our students and the
overwhelming choice was the beanie with our school design below -

Individual Education Plans (IEP), Student-Led IEP Meetings and Semester 1 reporting.
We are excited to be holding our Student-Led IEP meetings on the afternoon/evening of Thursday the 23rd and all
day on Friday the 24th of June. This will be a time where student achievements are celebrated and acknowledged
and learning goals for Term 3 are discussed. A reminder to please book through Compass.



A very special and surprising presentation!

All of our school staff were overwhelmed with the wonderful presentation yesterday after school from our school
community. Thank you everyone for this amazing gesture. I’m looking forward to hanging the poster in our front
office area.



CROSS-COUNTRY LEGENDS
I would like to congratulate six of our amazing students who participated in the Divisional cross-country event at
Bundoora Park last week. This is a wonderful achievement and I know lots of training and commitment went into
the preparation.

Bella came 1st at the Divisional event and participated in the Regional cross-country yesterday, congratulations!

Larraine, Sofia, Milla, Bella, Lauchlen, Neesha and Bella (after Regional cross-country yesterday)

ANNUAL REPORT - 2021
It is a legislative requirement that all Victorian government schools prepare an Annual Report to the School
Community (Annual Report) each year, for publication on the Victorian Registration and Qualifications Authority
State Register. The Annual Report provides principals and school councils with an opportunity to share the year’s
achievements and progress with the school community. This includes reflecting on the school’s performance and
explaining the positive impact of school improvement efforts on student outcomes. Our School council has recently
endorsed our 2021 Annual Report and it is now live on our website.

ANNUAL IMPLEMENTATION PLAN - 2022
The AIP is a core part of school business. It documents a sharp and narrow focus on school improvement priorities
and provides clarity and purpose for all members of the school community as they work towards the goals set out
in the School Strategic Plan (SSP). Our 2022 AIP has recently been endorsed by our school council and is now
accessible on our website:

https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/strategic-plan-and-school-documenta

These documents are also available to read in hard copy form at our front office.

UPDATED SCHOOL POLICIES
Over the last couple of months we have been updating all of our school policies. I will be including policies in each
fortnightly newsletter for the remainder of the year. I have included the Child Safe Code of Conduct and the
Respect for School Staff Policy. All of our school policies are located on our website

https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies

Zones of Regulation resources for home.
Keep your eyes out for Zones of Regulation resources that can be used at home, these will be coming home with
Student IEPs / Semester 1 reports on Tuesday the 21st of June.

https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/strategic-plan-and-school-documenta
https://www.reservoirviewsps.vic.edu.au/policies


SAVE THE DATE - SCHOOL CONCERT THURSDAY THE 1st OF SEPTEMBER!
After having to cancel our school concert in 2020 and 2021 I am thrilled to announce that we will be having our first
whole school concert in 4 years on Thursday the 1st of September.

The venue will be the Preston Town Hall and we will be having a matinee and evening performance. We will send
out more information early next term.

STUDENTS OF THE WEEK



PLANNING FOR 2023
I am currently planning our 2023 class structures. If you know your child will not be attending Reservoir Views in
2023 (and they are not currently in Grade 6) can you please let the office know. This helps with workforce planning,
thank you.

SCHOOL DISCO
We are really excited about our upcoming school disco. The cost for each student is $10 and this includes entry to
the disco, a glow stick, popcorn and a treat. The evening will be split into two separate discos for our students. We
have engaged Bop Till You Drop https://www.boptillyoudrop.com.au/ to conduct the event.

The disco will be staffed by authorised parent/caregiver/guardian helpers and school staff. A
big thank you to all everyone who has expressed interest in volunteering.

I am taking some long service leave for the remainder of term and will be heading off early tomorrow morning
driving to Uluru-Kata Tjuta National Park with my family. Hayriye will be the acting principal during this time. I hope
the term ends smoothly for everyone and the two-week break is an enjoyable one. I look forward to seeing
everyone in Term 3.

Warm regards,

Steve Stafford
Principal.

https://www.boptillyoudrop.com.au/


ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

Dear Reservoir Views students, families and local community members,

You may have noticed the PROTECT posters around our school. Our
teachers refer to these to ensure our students are well aware of their right to
be safe. Our students are educated around ensuring they are safe
everywhere they are.

There are policies within our school to ensure the safety of our students and
these are revised to ensure they are valid and up to date with any changes.

Together with our school council, our revised ‘Child Safe Code of Conduct
-Standard 3’ is attached to this newsletter for your reference.

The Child Safe Code of Conduct policy refers to the safety of ALL students at
Reservoir Views PS.

Ministerial Order 870 specifies the following requirements for schools regarding a Code of Conduct.

"The school governing authority must develop, endorse, and make publicly available a code of conduct that:

● has the objective of promoting child safety in the school environment
● sets standards about the ways in which school staff are expected to behave with children
● takes into account the interests of the school staff (including other professional or occupational codes of conduct that

regulate particular school staff), and the needs of all children
● is consistent with the school's child safety strategies, policies and procedures as revised from time to time."

The Child Safety Code of Conduct is particular to the requirements of the Victorian Child Safe Standards and applies to all
school employees, contractors, volunteers and any other members of the school community involved in child-related work with
students of the school. This Child Safety Code of Conduct identifies appropriate and inappropriate behaviour with children in a
school environment. The objective is to guide school staff in identifying and regulating their own behaviour and the behaviour
of other school staff and to protect children from abuse in the school environment.

The Child Safety Code of Conduct does not replace or change responsibilities under the Code of Conduct for Victorian Public
Sector Employees the Victorian Teaching Profession Codes of Conduct and Ethics and other professional or occupational
codes of conduct that may impose certain obligations or regulations.

The Code is intended to be complementary to those other professionals or occupational codes of conduct.

The revised ‘Child Safe Code of Conduct -Standard 3’ is available of our website along with other revised policies
which compliment it.
More information about Child Safe Code of Conduct can be found at
https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/health/childprotection/Pages/cssthree.aspx

Warm regards,
Hayriye Ali

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/teachers/health/childprotection/Pages/cssthree.aspx































